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CUPPA WITH A COUNCILLOR 

Drop in for an informal coffee and chat with Councillors about local issues 

that matter to you. 

Next date is Tumbarumba 

• Monday 9 December 

• 5pm to 7pm 

• Tumbarumba RSL Hall 

 

Photo: community members and 

councillors in Talbingo on 

Thursday 28 Nov 

WORKS AROUND THE REGION 

Our teams are working on various projects 

around our region, including: 

• Alpine Way resealing 

• Walteela Road Bridge (Mannus) 

replacement project 

• Heavy patching for TfNSW on Gocup 

Rd 

• General roadside slashing and 

spraying underway to prepare for 

Summer 

• Bridge abutment repairs at Butlers 

Lane, Wee Jasper Road and Deans 

Bridge 
 

If you spot our crews while out and about 

give them a wave and please take care. 

Below: Installing the irrigation system for 

the new lawn area at the Tumut Cemetery. 

COMMUNITY POP-UP - MULTIPURPOSE/EVAC CENTRE 

Interested community members are invited to attend a Pop-up 

Community Session in Richmond Park to learn more about the 

Multipurpose and Evacuation Centre project. 

• Wednesday, 11 December 2024 

• 4 PM - 6 PM 

• Richmond Park (near the playground) 

 

The Pop-up will allow residents and interested parties the opportunity to 

meet with the architect and share any ideas or concerns they have about 

the project, as well as learn more about the DA process. 

Attendees will be able to: 

• Learn more about the project’s design and development 

• Meet the architect and ask your questions 

• Share your feedback and ideas 

• Help shape a facility for the whole community! 
 

Those who can’t make it can provide thier feedback and learn more 

about the project at https://yourvoice.svc.nsw.gov.au/multipurpose-centre 

This project is made possible with a grant through the Australian and 

NSW Governments Bushfire Local Economic Recovery Fund (BLERF). 

 

http://www.svc.nsw.gov.au/
https://yourvoice.svc.nsw.gov.au/multipurpose-centre
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FOGO COMPOST NOW AVAILABLE TO BUY 

Your green bin just got greener! The compost made from your 
FOGO collections is now available for purchase!  

Following successful trials in Council’s parks and open 

spaces, FOGO compost is now ready for community use. 

The high-quality compost, finely screened to 6mm, is 

ideal for top-dressing lawns and gardens.  

It meets Australian Standards for retail and wholesale 

soil products and is perfect for soil improvement, 
moisture retention, and promoting robust plant growth 
with essential nutrients. 

Grab a 15kg bag for $12 from: 

   Any Council Resource Recovery Centre 

   Valmar Pinecom Industries, Jarrah Road, Tumut 

Ideal for giving your garden or lawn a boost. 

 

TAKE OUR ENGAGEMENT SURVEY 

Take our short engagement survey to help us better 

understand what you (our community) values and 

you could be in with a chance to win one of three 

$100 Gift Cards. 

We are reviewing our Community Engagement 

Strategy and Policy and your feedback will help us to 

improve the way we communicate and engage. 

People can take the survey online or pick up a hard 

copy from council’s libraries, customer service 

counters or childcare centres. 

TENDER AWARDED FOR BRINDABELLA ROAD 
SURVEY AND DESIGN 

Council has appointed Rigore Engineering Services to 
undertake  road survey and design of the 10.6km section of 
the Brindabella road from the intersection of Goodradigbee 
River Bridge to the NSW/ACT State border, as a sealed 
road,  

Mayor Julia Ham said “Major upgrades and sealing of 
Brindabella Road have long been an advocacy priority of 
Council and we have been supported in this vision with over 
$37 million in federal government funding thanks to support 
by the Hon Kristy McBain MP.” 

Significant upgrades to Brindabella Road are a step closer 
with Stage 1, the survey and design work estimated to get 
underway in early 2025. 

It is estimated that road construction will commence in late 
2025.  

 

CHRISTMAS OPERATING HOURS 

We will be closing our offices, libraries and some 
other services during the Christmas and New Year 
period. 

• SVC Offices will close at 11am on Friday 20 
December and reopen on Monday 6 January 2025. 

• Libraries will be closed from Friday 20 December 
and reopen from Monday 6 January 2025. 

• Pools will be closed on Christmas Day, Boxing 
Day and New Year’s Day – check with your local 
pool for all the details. 

• Resource Recovery Centres will be closed on 
Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Year’s Day and 
all public holidays 

• Kerbside bin pickup will be as normal schedule 

 


